Premises Report 27th April 2018


Damage and thefts

Unfortunately we have been targeted twice in the last month by a thief who has caused some damage on both occasions.
Firstly the lead seal around the windows in XBlock was stolen. Despite the lead being of very little value the thief returned twice in the middle of the night to get it all. We have replaced the seal with an option that does not contain any lead.
The more serious theft occurred over the bank holiday weekend when the copper pipes on the roof of PE were targeted. The thief removed several metres of copper pipe by breaking through it and ripping it up. 
Unfortunately as it was the bank holiday weekend, the theft was not spotted until the next week by which time a hot water boiler had run dry because of the damage, and had become damaged beyond repair.
The insurance company agreed the repairs could be carried out as an emergency so that water services could be restores before the school re-opened. All pipes were replaced with plastic and water and toilet facilities were all working by the time pupils and staff returned. The hot water boiler is due to be installed on Fri 20th April.
As the thief used the scaffolding from the roofing job to access the roof, and this should have been cleared weeks ago, I have passed on any excess or other costs the school may incur from the claim, to the roofing contractor.

Salix Energy Efficiency Fund Loan

[bookmark: _GoBack]On a brighter note, I was informed by the Salix team that our bid for a loan from the energy efficiency fund has been approved this year. We will be receiving £78,000 to replace all the schools lighting with LED units as per our proposal that we submitted last year. The work is scheduled to be completed over the summer holidays.
The savings made on energy costs will cover the repayments which will be made over 8 years at 0% interest.
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